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 For quite some time we have been planning to re-landscape our front 
yard and replace the driveway. Our goal was to complete the work in early 
spring. First, the old wood timber retaining wall was removed and replaced 
with textured concrete paving blocks. The side yard was rebuilt and the old 
driveway was demolished. A new driveway was poured and we were on our 
way. After the concrete cured, the demolition of the front yard began. We 
kept the original layout but replaced the walk with crushed stone and several 
underground drains. Finally, the yard was replanted and we look forward to 
watching the foliage grow over the years. Mission accomplished!  
 Jen is still residing in Dacula, Georgia and working at CNN. She 
continued splitting her work time between going into CNN Center and 
working from home. She is feeling fortunate that she survived another round 
of layoffs and celebrated her 27th year with CNN. She also continued to en-
joy volunteering at PAWS Atlanta where she photographed, shot and edited 
video. This year she welcomed Cody, a male Great Pyrenees into the G 
Pack, and sadly said goodbye to Lovie, her senior 16 year old shepard mix. 
 Bob’s sister, Ree still lives in Powder Springs, Georgia with her dog 
Lily. She was given the name Ree when Jen was a toddler and couldn’t pro-
nounce Marie, and she was known as Ree from then on. 
 Alyssa had a successful first year at Syracuse University in the 
school of Journalism. She worked in the Carrier Dome during sporting 
events there. She spent several weeks with us after the semester ended. 
While she was here, we went to the High Museum of art and relaxed. 
 Our spring trip to Myrtle Beach was canceled when Sue injured her 
left knee. She spent a successful month in rehab. Since she had her right 
knee replaced three years ago, we thought it would be a good idea to install 
a stair lift for the future. The hardest part of the post surgery was walking up 
and down the stairs.  
 Bob and Jen ran/walked  the Peachtree 10K again this year. They 
also hiked Red Top Mountain with Cheyenne. Bob still takes his morning 
neighborhood runs and Bob and Sue continue their morning mall walks. 
Bob, Sue and Jen rode the Blue Ridge Scenic Rail Road (BRSRR) in north 
Georgia again this year.  
 Over the summer, Bob had an inguinal hernia repaired. The doctor 
used robotic surgery for a successful out patient procedure. The hernia was 
diagnosed several years ago but it became apparent that a repair job was in 
order. It was a minimally invasive procedure and Bob recovered quickly. 
 Bob and Jen drove to Athens, Georgia in the fall for the University 
of Georgia and Kent State football game at Sanford Stadium. Jen’s friend 
gave her the tickets, which were on the fifty yard line. Best seats we ever 
had and Georgia won.  
 Our trip to Myrtle Beach in the fall was eventful, since we celebrated 
the sixtieth  anniversary of our first date at the University of Illinois at Urba-
na, Illinois. We went to our favorite restaurant in Myrtle Beach, the Sea 
Captain’s House. We enjoy the fried oysters, shrimp and grits and jamba-
laya. The Cardinal fifth-wheel will be fifteen years old this year.    
 After we returned home from Myrtle Beach, Jen Bob and Sue went 
to the Chic-Fil-a corporate headquarters for a tour of the campus, called the 
Backstage Tour. We had Easter, Thanksgiving and Christmas with Jen and 
Ree.  
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